Administrative Council

Tuesday, March 30, 2004
11AM – 12 Noon

Academic Council Room

AGENDA

I. Approval of Minutes from February 17, 2004

II. President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh

III. Human Resources Update: Eloise McGaw
IV. Telecommunications Update: Sandy Roberts
V. Anti-Spam Update: Tim Cantin
VI. Grade Inflation Update – Andy Shennan

VII. Honor Code Update – Joanne Murray

VIII. Motion - CPPAC term limit: Donna Volpe Strouse   * see motion below
IX. Spring Open Campus – Jennifer Desjarlais

X. Open Questions - Discussion – Announcements 
a. Angie Evans for Committee for Diversity
b. Sue Doherty – Nominating Committee announcement

Next Meeting:

Tuesday, April 27, 2004
11am – 12 Noon

Academic Council Room
To:
Members of Administrative Council

From:
Donna Volpe Strouse, Co-Chair of CPPAC

Date: 
March 25, 2004

RE: 
Proposal to amend Administrative Council's bylaws to extend CPPAC term limits to 3 years

The Compensation and Personnel Policy Advisory Committee (CPPAC) would like to propose an amendment to the bylaws that extends the term limits of CPPAC committee members to 3 years.  The change in the bylaws would read as follows:

Present wording:

Article VI.  Standing Committees


D. Compensation and Personnel Policy Advisory Committee



2. Members 

The Compensation and Personnel Policy Advisory Committee shall consist of seven elected voting members. Ordinarily all members shall be elected on a staggered basis for a term of two years. 

Proposed change:

The Compensation and Personnel Policy Advisory Committee shall consist of seven elected voting members. Ordinarily all members shall be elected on a staggered basis for a term of three years. 

Rationale:

The issues facing CPPAC members are increasingly complex, and take some time to learn, particularly with regard to health care and compensation.  Many issues are carried over into subsequent years, and therefore require some consistency among committee members in order to fully understand and respond to administrative staff concerns.  Much of the first year on CPPAC is spent learning about what the committee has done in the previous year, as well as catching up on what continuing members have already learned.  This committee is very important to staff because it can have a direct impact on salary and benefits.  We believe CPPAC would be more effective if the members were given more time to learn about the compensation issues facing staff, and the committee had more consistency in its membership to see through its goals.  If this amendment were approved, it would begin to take effect with those nominated to the committee starting with the 04-05 academic year.  However, in order to create a staggered membership, 2 of the 4 new members would be nominated to a 2-year term and the other 2 would be nominated to a 3-year term.  Beginning in the 05-06 academic year and for all subsequent years, all new members would be nominated for 3-year terms.  This new term limit would not be retroactive for those currently serving on the committee.  They would complete the terms for which they were nominated.

-EOF-

